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Kia ora and welcome again to the Wakatipu High School newsletter. A busy week at WHS this week 
- particularly including the Year 9 Greenstone Camps. The first two and last one will have had great 
weather but Camp 3, who returned today, certainly got a bit wet. It does sounds like the camps have 
gone well thus far.

Yesterday we had the NZ Army band play in Te Kirikiri during Break 2. They were absolutely awesome 
and there was a great crowd of students to watch and enjoy them. For both Greenstone and the Army 
Band see our Facebook page for posts.

Strike for Climate - is an international movement for students ‘striking’ and marching re climate 
change, next Friday the 15 March. As you be aware from media this is an interesting matter for 
schools to deal with. While we support our students to be active citizens and raise awareness about 
the issue of climate change we have to balance that with our responsibilities as a school.
We are supporting a group of students who are actively involved in work on the environment and 
sustainability and who are part of our school’s environmental group to attend the march, and we 
believe they will represent our students well. For other students who choose to attend the march, 
which is at 2.45pm, our normal attendance procedures will apply - i.e. if parents explain their absence 
they will be marked ‘explained and unjustified’, but students who are absent without their parents 
explanation will be marked as truant. 
Please also note that the march is not a school event and there will be no school supervision there, 
and for clarity: school and all classes will be running as normal next Friday.

Vaping - if you are not even sure what vaping is please click on this link for an article which includes 
concerns about it. While there is some debate about the health risks associated with vaping, 
particularly flavoured ones, we are very clear that vaping is not permitted at school, which includes 
buses, and we treat it the same as smoking at school. If you are not aware of vaping we encourage 
you to become informed, and to have a conversation with your child about it. 

Wakatipu High School Foundation - are incredible supporters of WHS in so many ways, and next 
week they have an important opportunity to raise funds - and they need our help to do so! Please see 
below for details.

Reminders
Parking - parents, please ensure you see below regarding parking at school.
Uniform - as flagged last week, blazers and ties are now compulsory uniform items for all 
students every day. 
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Notices

Please click here to view 
Wakatipu High School’s 
Student Notice Board.

Facebook Page

Please see our Facebook page 
for all the latest updates from
Wakatipu High School, and
take a look at our sports page
for news on football, rugby,
snow sports and more. Recent 
posts include pictures from 
this week’s Greenstone Camp 
and a video from the recent 
visit by the NZ Army Band.

Newsletter

I recently received a lovely email re our students being great citizens:  

“Just a quick note to say I noticed a couple of (year 12 or below as they had yellow ties) girls picking up rubbish outside the Helicopter 
buildings on Lucas place. It’d obviously blown out of someone’s rather full wheely bin, and instead of ignoring it they were picking it up and 
making sure they closed the lid.”

As the person noted these actions are rarely remarked upon, and there are many great things that our students do so it is nice to high-
light them here.
 
We are now into the second half of the term and it is worth noting that the second half does contain plenty of events and action - most 
notably including Tournament Week in Week 9 and the Musical in Week 10, so students need to ensure they are making the most of their 
classes and learning. Regarding the Musical, I have been checking out practises on the weekend and there are some great songs - it’s 
going to be awesome!

Another good weekend ahead, although not quite as exceptional as last weekend. All the best for folks competing in the Mototapu :)

Steve Hall, Principal

https://www.healthline.com/health-news/whats-ahead-for-vaping-and-e-cigarettes-in-2019
http://notices.wakatipu.school.nz/#view-today
https://www.facebook.com/WakatipuHighSchoolQueenstown/#
https://www.facebook.com/pg/WakatipuHighSchoolSports/photos/?ref=page_internal


The WHS Foundation needs your support!

The Wakatipu High School Foundation needs you!

Crux and The Hills golf course are offering the opportunity for a 
local charity to receive an enormous $30,000 benefit from their 
annual Charity Day on April 6. 

The Wakatipu High School Foundation is one of the Charities of 
Choice this year, but to make it a reality the foundation needs you 
to vote! The WHSF entry is now live on the Crux website.

- Voting is between Tuesday 12 and Friday 15 March
- One vote per person either via the Crux website, the 
Crux Facebook page, or by email to editor@crux.org.nz
- Vote code WHSF

The Importance of Reading

Dear parents, whanau, and community, 
 
In an increasingly technological age, our young people are less likely to read high quality, published content. Literacies are a cornerstone 
of the Wakatipu High School Akonga Profile and we know that reading increases literacy. What many people do not realise, is that 
reading can also support children’s holistic development and wellbeing. OECD research shows that reading for pleasure is the single 
most important indicator of a child’s future success. 
 
The National Library states that continuing the habit of reading, widely, into teenage years helps teens to:

 - develop their vocabulary
 - improve their writing
 - deal with the increasing demands of school work
 - gain confidence when speaking
 - deal with their increasingly complex world, and understand some of the adult issues they will have to grapple with
 - know they are not alone – that others may be thinking and feeling the way they do
- open lines of communication, particularly if parents, teachers, librarians provide opportunities to discuss what teens are reading
- share and see how others have found solutions to problems

 
Studies also have found that reading increases empathy and has health benefits including reducing stress: Mindlab International’s 
research found that tension eased and heart rates slowed down in subjects who read silently for as little as six minutes.   

OECD research also shows that reading for pleasure at school is strongly influenced by relationships between teachers and children, and 
children and families. Parents are influential in developing early reading for enjoyment, and if books are valued from a young age, this is 
likely to continue. We need to take a collective approach both at school and as a community. 
 
In English courses, all junior students silent read as a part of their lessons. Year 9 students participate in the Stop, Drop and Read! 
competition in Term 3 and Year 10 students complete a Graffiti Journal and participate in the Hell’s Pizza Reading Challenge. All 
students should be reading at home as a part of their homework.
 
Four key things you can do to support your teen with reading:

- Role model reading! Adolescents read more when they see adults such as parents and
teachers reading. It’s particularly powerful for boys to see adult males engaged in reading.
- Find the “why” in YA. YA (young adult) novels tackle the edgy issues teens struggle with, from peer pressure and romantic longing to 
grief and trouble at home or school. Whether they’re personally grappling with these issues or seeking vicarious thrills, teens gravitate 
toward subject matter that’s relatable. Check the YA bestseller lists and chat to the librarian for ideas.
- Merge movies with books. Hollywood is turning to teen lit for ideas more than ever. Offer your teen the print version to read before or 
after a big film adaptation comes out, and talk about the similarities and differences between the two. 
- Audiobooks. Download free audiobooks and encourage teens to read along as they listen. For free audiobooks, see 
Radio NZ collections/readings, Librivox, Podiobooks and Openculture

 
Find more inspiration, and strategies to encourage teens to read for pleasure on the National Library website.
 
If you have any concerns about your child’s literacy learning, contact the English teacher or Student Learning Support (Katie Tompkins), 
as the school has a number of out-of-class initiatives and support we can offer. 
 
Thank you for your support!
 
Lucy Ford, Assistant Head of English
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Click Here
To vote for the WHS Foundation to 

become the charity of choice 

More info on The Hills Charity Day.

https://crux.org.nz/the-hills-charity-day/wakatipu-high-school-foundation/
http://crux.org.nz/
https://www.facebook.com/CruxNZ/
https://crux.org.nz/the-hills-charity-day/wakatipu-high-school-foundation/
https://crux.org.nz/community/entries-now-open-for-the-hills-charity-day/
http://www.wakatipu.school.nz/whs-akonga-profile.html
https://www.radionz.co.nz/collections/readings
https://librivox.org/
https://scribl.com/info/podiobooks-now-scribl
http://www.openculture.com/audio_books_fiction
https://natlib.govt.nz/schools/reading-engagement/strategies-to-engage-students-as-readers/engaging-teens-with-reading
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Parking at WHS

We have engaged Parking Enforcement Services to assist us managing our car parking, as we have insufficient parks to cater for staff 
and student parking needs. The desire for car parks has resulted in some illegal parking, and unsafe behaviours. In addition, the 
residents at nearby apartments find our car park quite desirable, and the Playcentre sometimes has their allocated spaces used by 
students parking in their area. Unfortunately, it is a real problem for us and not one we are resourced to manage, hence (after taking 
advice) engaging the appropriate people to manage the situation for us. 
 
The car parks which have parking enforcement applicable are all clearly marked as being staff and or staff/student and signage 
advising of parking enforcement. Any vehicle which has not been registered and issued with a parking sticker that parks in the staff/
student parks will be issued with a parking infringement (as per the signage).

We have 25 clearly marked Visitor parks at the front of the building designated for Visitors, Deliveries, Student drop-off etc. There are 
also two large public car parks in close proximity to the school that offer two hours free parking. These are located next to the Ramada 
and next to the Red Barn (Remarkable Markets).

Parking Enforcement will occur during normal school hours. During school hours, all visitors (which includes parents) should ensure they 
are only parking in the Visitor area at the front of the school or in one of the adjacent public car parks.

Andrea Wilton-Connell, Executive Officer

Greenstone Camp

Greenstone Camp kicked off this week for Year 9’s, with Group 4 heading into camp today! Despite some wet weather last night, students 
have had an incredible time sleeping in tents, participating in a day tramp and taking part in practical activities to enhance their learning 
in PE lessons. The camp places a special emphasis on the Be Riversafe programme, involving river crossing, river and survival 
swimming, kayaking, and understanding risks and their management. Well done to all of our students who took part!

Climbing Festival

Last weekend was the Queenstown Climbing Festival, a three day event organised by the local climbing club where nearly 60 participants 
enjoyed anything to do with rock climbing.

After having watched an inspirational movie (Hold Fast with Conrad Anker) on Friday evening at the school theatre, climbers gathered on 
Saturday to partake in a fun climbing marathon where they climbed as many routes as possible within five hours on the Wye Creek rock. 
On Sunday a speed climbing competition meant participants were tested on the agility and speed on the Events Centre wall.

Students from Wakatipu High School and Mount Aspiring College were among the keen participants and made the most of each day.
Congrats to each student and to Lucy Sinclair, Azaria Briscoe, Hylton Briscoe, James Glover, Jack McBeth, Zandrie Elliott for their 
perseverance and enthusiasm through this event.

On a similar note the school climbing group ‘Wakatipu Climbing Team’ is growing bigger and bigger which is great news, if you or your 
son/daughter wish to join please contact Mr Guillaume Charton. Kia kaha,

Guillaume Charton, Head of Languages Learning Area

https://watersafety.org.nz/


Top Art Exhibition

The Top Art Exhibition will be arriving in Queenstown in the next two weeks. All work will be displayed in the Wakatipu High School 
Library from Monday 18 (afternoon only) until Thursday the 21 March. Visitors may come to the WHS Library between 3.30pm and 
4.30pm to view this exceptional work. Please make sure to stop by the reception and sign in first.

Top Art is an annual touring exhibition featuring some of New Zealand’s top secondary school art portfolios. The exhibition is a selection 
of the Level 3 Visual Arts (sculpture, painting, photography, printmaking and design)  portfolios that gained Excellence in NCEA in 2018.

This exhibition provides an opportunity for secondary students and teachers to view the high standard of art produced in schools and 
gain an understanding of what is required to achieve excellence. It is also an opportunity for members of the public to see the quality of 
art being created in schools. We hope that you can come for a visit.

Monica Parker, Arts Coordinator
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Geography Field Trips

Year 11
The Year 11 Geography students have been out for two days, exploring the fluvial features and canyon along the 12 Mile River. 

The aim of the students’ research is to assess the viability of establishing a commercial canyoning company along the 12 Mile River. 
This required students to access different locations along the river and measure it’s  width, depth and speed at these locations. Students 
were also required to run surveys in town in an attempt to understand the needs of the marketplace.

Thanks to Queenstown Canyoning’s ongoing support, students were also offered the ability to actually canyoning in the river. This helped 
students develop an appreciation for how different fluvial features could be incorporated into a commercial experience. Geography in 
action!

Year 12
The Year 12 Geography students ventured out of school this week to explore the sustainability challenges currently being addressed in 
the Rastus Burn Recreational Area.

The aim of the student’s research is to assess the sustainability of NZSKI’s commercial operations in the Rastus Burn Recreational 
Reserve. This required students to interview MIchel LePage, Operations Manager from NZSKI and Dawn Palmer, Ecologist and 
independent monitor for the area. Students ran vegetation transects in three different locations in the reserve to assess the effective-
ness of a range of different revegetation methods employed by NZSKI. 

A massive thanks to Dawn Palmer and NZSKI for their ongoing support, and making this field trip possible. Geography in action!

Linda Richards, Social Sciences
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Purchasing Food at the School Cafe

Did you know you can pre-pay and load money on your students Student ID card for purchasing food at the school cafe!?  You can 
eliminate the need to send your student with cash, or having to put money into a bank account that could then be used anywhere for 
anything. To load money onto their Student ID Card, you can pay at school via cash/eftpos etc or pay online (reference is the Student ID 
number on their ID card and “cafe”  eg 15632 cafe). If you have any questions please email office@wakatipu.school.nz.

Andrea Wilton-Connell, Executive Officer
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Homestay Family

We are looking for a Queenstown family who would like to host a year 11 female student. She is a originally from Queenstown and her 
parents are living in Japan.

If you are interested please contact:
Fumie Kondo (Mother)
Email: funfumy@gmail.com

Irena Jackson, Student Record Officer

Head Students’ Address

Hey everyone,

Time has flown past and it’s already the first week into March. It’s crunch time for the seniors with various deadlines creeping through 
and the pressure is beginning to make an entrance. Both this week and next week is packed with all sorts of opportunities to get 
involved both with the school and the wider community, ranging from ‘International Women’s Day’ to the ‘Relay for Life’, so keep an eye 
out for them. 

Some of you may know about the Global School Strike 4 Climate that is happening on Friday next week. For those of you who may not 
know what it is, it’s a day in which students are striking from school to tell our politicians to treat climate change for what it is - a crisis. 
This all started in Sweden through one student, Greta Thunberg, who took days off school to sit outside the Swedish parliament which 
sparked an international youth movement. This has since exploded across the globe to Europe, Australia and now New Zealand. So how 
do you get involved? On 15 March, a march in the town centre of Queenstown organised by school kids will start from 2:45 and it’s a 
chance for Queenstown students to raise their concerns.

If you care about our future and want more details to get involved, contact 16ilttle@wakatipu.school.nz, or click here for more 
information. 

We also have our first ever Relay for Life in Queenstown next weekend all in support of the Cancer Society of New Zealand. It’s an event 
where we get a chance to celebrate cancer survivors and carers; remember loved ones lost to cancer and fight back by raising awareness 
and the funds that are raised will be going towards supporting the work of Cancer Society. If you would like to get involved, either 
register or pop by at the Lake Hayes pavilion either Saturday or Sunday.

A gumboot mufti day will also be held in early April in support of the 2019 New Zealander of the Year, Mike King. The funds that are 
raised from this gumboot day will increase awareness and funds for the I AM HOPE organisation which will help provide free counselling 
services for Kiwi kids

Our school councils have had their fourth meeting this week and are beginning to wrap up their planning for this year. International 
Women’s Day was on Friday which celebrates and recognises women all over the world. In light of this, the Whanaungatanga Council 
have organized a collection of clothing, bedding, household items and children’s book which was all donated to the Women’s Refuge 
Centre.

The Academic Council are looking to get speakers from around the community to come and talk about their careers and advice going 
into future education or the workforce. If you have any special requests or you may know someone who would be willing to share their 
experiences, email 15archieritchie@wakatipu.school.nz.

That’s the latest from WHS, have a wonderful weekend.

Thomas Hartono, Deputy Head Boy

Luma

Luma continues to be on the minds of all of the Year 9 Hard materials students this term. We are focusing on exploring materials, 
building mock ups and creating prototypes. Students will be building their final design next week!

Rebecca Lund, Technology

https://www.schoolstrike4climatenz.com/


Sports Report - Week 6
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Ice Hockey - New Zealand U16 Ice Hockey Team 
Congratulations to Tyler Challoner and Tallulah Bryant for being selected in the New Zealand U16 Ice Hockey Team. These players along 
with a squad of 16 other players and two goaltenders from around New Zealand were chosen in recognition of outstanding achievement.

Ice Hockey - National Ice Hockey Women’s League
Caitlin Hollyer, Tallulah Bryant and Gabby Mills were all involved in the Southern Storm who have just won the National Ice Hockey 
Woman’s League. The Queenstown Ice Hockey Club are very proud of all their club members involved in the team but especially proud of 
these 3 who have stepped up to compete in an adult competition.

Triathlon - South Island Secondary School Triathlon Championships 
Well done to the following students who travelled to Oamaru to compete in the South Island Secondary School Triathlon Champs. Archie 
Ritchie placed 4th in the Senior Boys event. Sam Davis placed 5th and Linus Ritchie 7th in the Intermediate Boys category. While Logan 
Campbell came 1st, taking out the Junior Boys category. 

Mountain Biking - Mountain Bike NZ National Downhill Series Round 3.
Eight WHS MTB Club members competed in Round 3 of MTBNZ New Zealand National Downhill Series at Cardrona last weekend. Known 
to be a physically demanding trail, full of big jumps and rock gardens. It didn’t disappoint, challenging the riders to find smooth lines 
to stay fast. As the last race of the series, overall places were announced at the prize giving with some great results including Jessica 
Blewitt as the overall series winner in the U19 Women’s category, an awesome result.
The 2019 National Championships will be held in the Whakarewarewa Forest (Redwoods) in Rotorua from 16th - 17th March.

Netball - Coaches Wanted
We are currently looking for a couple of coaches to complete our team of volunteers for the 2019 Netball Season. You will not need to be 
super experienced, just keen to get involved and support our Netballers for the season. If you would like to enquire or get in touch please 
email apeters@wakatipu.school.nz

Alex Barke

Riley Adlam

Jess Blewitt

Mountain Biking Results - Round 3
U17 Men

Riley Adlam 1st
Max Caulton 4th
Josh Culling 6th

Will Adamson 9th
**Cameron Marshall seeded well but 
withdrew from race run with a blown 

tire a few seconds into the race.

U19 Men
Alex Barke 4th

U19 Women
Jessica Blewitt 1st

Maia Jowett 3rd

Mountain Biking Results
Overall Results for the MTBNZ National Downhill Series 

U17 Men
Riley Adlam 2nd
Max Caulton 4th

Will Adamson 7th
Josh Culling 10th

Cameron Marshall 20th

U19 Men
Alex Barke 5th

U19 Women
Jessica Blewitt 1st
Maia Jowett 2nd



Important Dates

WHS Mobile App
Upcoming events and important dates

now available on the WHS App Calendar

You can now get information on our important upcoming events on the ‘Calendar’ section of our WHS App. It’s free to download and 
use for iOS and Android devices. Once you have the app on your smartphone or tablet, simply hit ‘Calendar’ to view important upcoming 

events. You can also tap on the three bars in the top left to bring up the menu, then use the ‘Alert Subscriptions’ option to select what 
groups, years, or subjects apply to you. The WHS App is recommended for both students and parents. 

Push Notifications
The app allows you to select alert groups so that 
you only get notifications relevant to you such as:

- Whole School information alerts
- Sports and activities reminders
- Year level events
- House announcements
- Buses updates, such as lateness or breakdowns

This feature will help ensure that you receive only 
messages that are applicable to you.

​Other Features
The app also gives you quick links to:
- Report your child’s absence
- Log into the WHS Portal
- Access the school notices
- Read the latest newsletter
- Quick link to the school website
- Check upcoming  calendar events
- Contact the school

Back to Top

Date Event Who

Thursday 14 March Southland Athletics Champs Students in athletics

Saturday 16 March SSIS Adventure 
Racing Champs Everyone

Saturday 16 March Relay for Life Everyone

Monday 18 March Top Art Exhibition Everyone

Friday 22 March Canturbury University
Presentation Seniors

Friday 22 March AUT University
Presentation Seniors

https://itunes.apple.com/nz/app/wakatipu-high-school/id1034623084?mt=8
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=nz.school.apps.wakatipu&hl=en


Community Notices

Wakatipu High School Foundation 
Business Partnership Programme

The success of Wakatipu High School Foundation depends on the strength of its 
partnerships – with our schools, our community and business leaders. The WHSF 

Business Partnership Program is comprised of a dynamic group of local companies and 
professionals who, through their financial support, share in its success. Partnering with 
WHSF is a great way to invest in our schools and promote your business. Outstanding 

schools help strengthen the entire community including the business community.

If you would like more information on how your business can participate in this vital 
programme, please contact:

Chris Duffy (Trustee): chris.duffy@crowehorwath.co.nz +64 3 450 1801
Josie Debenham (Executive Officer): josiedebenham@gmail.com + 64 22 037 8993

Our Current Partner List:

35MM Ltd
Adventure Group
Affleck O’Meara
AJ Hackett Bungy NZ
Anderson Lloyd
Bridgetone Tyre Centre
Black ZQN
Cavell Leitch
Colliers
Cookie Time
Craigs Investment 
Partners
Crowe Hor

Crowe Horwath
Deloitte Queenstown
Flame Bar & Grill
Goldfields Jewellers
Highlands Game Over
Hush Spa & Salon
Jacks Point Clubhouse
Kinloch Lodge
KJet
Lakes Weekly Bulletin
Lane Neave

McCullouch & Partners
Mitre 10 Mega
New World Wakatipu
NZSki
Pacific Travel Planners
Pak ’n’ Save
Placemakers
Queenstown Resort College
Remarkables Park Town 
Centre
Trinity Development
Westwood Group Holdings

Please support these businesses as they are investing in our students and school.  

Kā Mauka Whakatipu

Back to Top

Projects that involve waste generated 
from outside of the Queenstown 
Lakes district

The Waste Minimisation Community 
Fund is an initiative of Queenstown Lakes 
District Council’s WASTE MINIMISATION 
AND MANAGEMENT PLAN 2018 
(WMMP). 

The Council has up to $50,000 available in 
2018/19 to help support community-driven 
waste minimisation initiatives. The fund 
provides for initiatives that minimise waste, 
maximise resource recovery and support 
the WMMP vision and objectives.

Feasibility studies and business 
cases

Workshops, events, monitoring and 
surveys

Projects focused on waste 
disposal, the treatment of waste 
or litter clean ups

Debt servicing

Retrospective projects where 
the funding sought is for work 
already completed

Activities which duplicate other 
projects

Pilot studies

Trials and pilot programmes

Materials and equipment

Research and development (that 
is not aimed at supporting the 
attainment of a qualification)

Projects that are inconsistent with 
QLDC’s Waste Minimisation and 
Management Plan

Funding can be used for operational 
or capital expenditure that is required 
to undertake a project. 

Education programmes

Skills development 

Project execution or implementation 
costs

Learning opportunities

THE FUNDING CAN BE USED FOR: THE FUNDING CANNOT BE USED FOR:

The fund is open to community groups, 
businesses, iwi/Māori organisations, 
educational institutions and other 
community-based organisations operating in 
the Queenstown Lakes district. 

Inspire us with how your ideas will move our community towards zero waste! The aim is to support new initiatives that complement and enhance 
existing programmes, address gaps or create new opportunities. 

Projects must be consistent with the WMMP and achieve the following outcomes:

> Waste Reduction – Reducing waste at source and/or,

> Resource Recovery – Diverting waste from landfill

Successful applicants must show how the fund will be used to achieve these outcomes and submit a final report on the success. If needed, we can 
help support you establish measures for your project outcomes. 

Whether your project is large or small, we welcome your application. 

Any Questions? Email 
zerowaste@qldc.govt.nz 

WHAT IS  
THE FUND?

WHAT CAN THE FUNDING 
BE USED FOR?

WHO CAN APPLY?

WHAT ARE WE LOOKING FOR?

MINIMISATION
COMMUNITY

WASTE

FUND

“Towards zero waste and 
a sustainable district” 
$50,000 is available to support 
community-driven waste minimisation 
activities throughout the Queenstown 
Lakes District. 

 

 

Social and climate change – the emerging conflicts in sustainable 
tourism 

 

Global tourism is rapidly expanding, and so are the problems associated with the 
sector. Overtourism has become a buzzword in overrun tourist resorts, with locals no 
longer welcoming visitors. Airport capacity is expanding worldwide, creating conflicts 
about land use and noise. Climate change mitigation needs are in strong contrast to 
emission growth. What is going to happen in the global tourism system - and how 
can we deal with the challenges? Be prepared to be confronted… 

 
Prof Stefan Gössling is an international 
expert in the interrelationships between 
tourism, culture, transport, and sustainability 
and is in Queenstown for University of 
Otago’s inaugural Tourism Policy School.  
 
His areas of expertise include aviation’s 
contribution to climate change, public and 
active transport, climate policy, digitalisation 
of tourism and transport, urban planning 
and consumer cultures.  
 
He has worked in the EU, Middle East, 
Africa and the Caribbean as well as 
consulting for groups from the OECD and 
UNEP to the World Bank. A professor at 
Sweden’s Lund University, he is currently 
an Erskine Fellow at the University of 
Canterbury. 
 
Please note - Prof Gössling‘s talk will 
replace the scheduled “DOC’s Dilemma” 
event, which has had to be postponed.   

 
 

Friday, March 8, 6-7.30 PM, The Rees Hotel Queenstown conference room, $5 koha at door. 
Registration is required as seating will be limited, with tickets available through Catalyst 
Trust’s Eventbrite page. Please bring your tickets (printed, emailed or Eventbrite app). 

AA DEFENSIVE DRIVING COURSE: the next AA New Zealand Defensive Driving Course is to be held in Queenstown on 
February 26 & 28 and March 5 & 7 from 6.30pm-8.30pm.

Please email kaye@lakesdrivingschool.nz or txt 0276233534 for course information and an application form.

and lots more... 

School Fair 

 FREE ADMISSION 

fire engine rides 

wonderful  
books 

candy floss 

Wet and Wild 
adventure  

obstacle course 

harley rides 

Saturday, 30 March 2019 
10.00am  -  2.00pm 
 

Queenstown Primary School  
Robins Road 

See you there! 

GUITAR - VOCAL - SONGWRITING & 
UKULELE LESSONS: 

Location:  Frankton  
(near Remarkables Park  

Shopping Centre) 
  Cost:  $30 - Half Hour  

Lisa Cruickshank 
PH: 021 460 829 

email:  livemusicqueenstown@yahoo.co.nz 

Group Vocal & Guitar lessons also available - please enquire 
FACE-PAINTING - Bookings for birthday parties/functions - 

enquire now! 

The On Campus Experience (OCE) is a fully funded 
scholarship that provides an amazing opportunity 
for senior secondary students of Māori descent to 
experience learning at the University of Otago. The 
scholarship covers flight costs, accommodation at a 
residential college, food, programme activities and light 
entertainment. Students will be selected to participate 
in one of the two OCE scholarship programmes offered 
in 2019. 

Students will explore the Otago campus and the student 
city of Dunedin. They will also have the opportunity to 
attend lectures in their areas of interest as well as meet 
academic staff and students. 

The OCE allows students to experience life in a 
residential college and meet the Māori Centre staff who 
provide great support for Māori students when they 
come to Otago. All successful recipients of the OCE 
scholarship will travel to Dunedin on one of the two 
programme dates.

Entries are sought from Year 13 students of Māori 
descent, who are currently enrolled in a New Zealand 
secondary school, and considering studying at the 
University of Otago in 2020. All applicants should 
be students who are completing their final year of 
secondary schooling, and are likely to gain University 
Entrance.

Please complete an online application at:  
otago.ac.nz/future-students/oce.html

For further enquiries, please contact:
Grace Latimer   |  Māori Liaison Officer  |  Email: auckland.liaison@otago.ac.nz

On Campus Experience
(OCE) Scholarship
Sunday 5th - Thursday 9th May 2019 
Sunday 9th - Thursday 13th June 2019
Closing date for applications: Friday 15th March 2019

ELIGIBILITY

• Applicants must be New Zealand citizens or permanent residents, of Māori descent

• Applicants must also be students who are attending and completing their final year of secondary schooling

Rachael Gerard (Driving Instructor) is running a Street Talk Course in April. Reduce the time on your Restricted Licence and 
become a safer driver!  For information Email: info@drivinginstruction.co.nz 
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